
TOWN OF CHESTER WATER DEPT. 

 

MONTHLY REPORT- JUNE 2025 

 

The water department processed and distributed 7,845,728 gallons of water for the month of 
June. The districts daily average ranged from 197 to 111,000 gallons. The breakdown is: 

Lake Hill Farms- 2,457,000 gal. 

Sugar Loaf- 2,028,100 gal. 

Surrey Meadows- 1,547,400 gal. 

Walton Lake Estates- 1,111,900 gal. 

Fieldcrest- 222,400 gal. (Distribution only) 

Town Hall- 5,937 gal. 

Distribution sampling by us as well as random sampling by Orange County DOH showed 
adequate disinfection levels, and tested negative for any type of bacteria.  

Monthly DOH 360 forms and test results for 5/2025 on all districts were submitted to DOH on 
6/10/2025 

Laboratory testing dates were 6/4 & 6/ 

Mowing dates were 6/11, 6/18, 6/25 

Chemicals were delivered 6/26 

Did Meter read at all districts from 6/10-6/14 

We helped the highway dept flag on Pine Hill Rd for milling of roadway on 6/25 

Other Business: 

Sugar Loaf was mostly quiet with routine operations and maintenance. Quackenbush came to 
pull the well #2 to help check why there is cloudy water on 6/3.  Turnbull Well came to camera 
the well #2 to see if there were any cracks in the casing, turned up negative and no issues with 
the casing. Helped highway put risers on valve on pine hill rd when they repaved it on 6/30. 

Surrey Meadows was mostly quiet with routine operations and maintenance.   



Lake Hill Farms was mostly quiet with normal operations and maintenance. Continued doing 
endpoints throughout the district. Had to replaced broken check valve in the plant on 6/9. 
Changed meters in Windridge at buildings #8,9,10 on 6/16. 

Walton Lake Estates was mostly quiet with normal operations and maintenance.  

Fieldcrest was quiet with routine operations and maintenance.  


